YOUNGSTOWN ALL BREED TRAINING CLUB, INC.

                        GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING     
                          Minutes of Monday, July 18, 2014
MEETING: The General Membership Meeting convened Monday, July 18, 2014 at 8 P.M. at the home of Helen White in Diamond, Ohio.
ATTENDANCE: Perri Graf, President; Lori Baker, Vice President; Stacy Judge, Treasurer; Debbie Harper, Recording Secretary; Judy Drotar, Corresponding Secretary; Kim Burrier,  Mary Mignogna, Elaine Shively, Kathy Allen, Donn Bell, Patsy Catalano, Steve Catalano, Cheryl Christy, Dorothy Copeland, Skip Copeland, Alice Coyne, Susan Davis, Chris Gesing, Maria Gesing, Kathy Hopkins, Deanne Hunt, Sandy Irish, Janet Kamps, Shelley Kacenski, Tammy Kendeigh, Carol Kershner, Rick Kershner, Kathy Laverty, Janet Moore, Loretta Nells, Pat Ray, Lisa Sangregorio, Carol Sescourka, Walter  Sescourka, Joann Sesser, Yvette Shipman, Diana Tenzek, Mary Ann Waller, Rod Waller, Lori Wilkoff, Keyona Wood and  Rhonda Wood.
Guests: Kerry Pettit
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Debbie Harper


Following a motion by Elaine Shively and seconded by Sandy Irish, the General Membership voted to approve the minutes of the General Membership meeting of May 19 as published.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Stacy Judge

A copy of the profit and loss statements and balance sheet for the period January 1 through July 18, 2014 was circulated to all of the membership. Stacy reported that our total assets are $947,325.16 and our year to date income is $23,386.14. Following a motion by Janet Kamps and seconded by Kim Burrier, the membership voted to accept the Treasurer’s Report.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY: Judy Drotar—no report
COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Hospitality: Ann Cicero has cakes lined up through November. 

Program: Nikki Puccini is to present a program at the September meeting on the Denise Fenzi Seminar that she attended.

Welfare: Kathy Taleos

Pat Matevich is feeling better. Kathy Durrell’s Schnauzer Trixi is undergoing chemotherapy. 

Training: Dale Burrier

Instructors are needed.

Obedience and Rally Trials: Mary Mignogna and Lori Baker—no report

Obedience Run Thrus—Kim Burrier—no report

Rally Run Thrus—Mary Mignogna—no report

Agility Trial: Sandy Irish, Debbie Harper, Mike Coates

Debbie reported that the June trial at the Wellness Center was a success. There was a stray dog that bothered the campers that many exhibitors were concerned. The dog was eventually picked up by a person who does rescue. 

Sandy announced that the setup for the August trial at the Wellness Center is on Friday, August 15 at 3 P.M. The trial dates are Saturday and Sunday, August 16 and 17.

There will be a one ring trial at the YABTC building on Friday through Sunday October 3—5. The last trial of the year is November 29 and 30 at the Wellness Center. 


Agility Run-Thrus: Sandy Irish and Debbie Harper

Debbie reported that there will be agility run thrus on Saturday, November 8 and also a photo session done by Janet Yosay. 


Publicity: Diana James—no report

Public Education: Jamie Thompson-no report

Awards: Elaine Shively, Sharon Phillips

Perri thanked Elaine and Sharon for doing the awards this year. The pictures are done and will be framed. The frames will be slid into a framework for hanging in the training area. 

Building Maintenance: Ed Newsome, Dale Burrier and Mike Coates

The grass is growing in and people are needed to pick up rocks. The leaks are being taken care of—if you see one, mark it with chalk on the matting and write the date that you found it. 

There is a key on the top shelf in the women’s restroom to open the toilet paper and paper towel dispensers. The doors weren’t closing properly and have been adjusted.  

Finance: Stacy Judge-no report

Membership: Judy Drotar reported that the membership dues were due as of July 1. Let Judy know if you need to make payments. If you are to receive a discount for instructing class, you still need to fill out the membership renewal form. New members also need to fill out the form. 

Newsletter: Marla Belzowski

The newsletter was out late for this month as Marla was out of the state for three weeks for work.

Website: Stacy Judge—no report


Auditing: Caren Vicich—no report

New Members: Judy Drotar

The following person was approved by the Executive Board at the June, 2014 Board Meeting and is being introduced to the General Membership a prospective member of YABTC:
Kerry Pettit
Following a motion by Janet Kamps and seconded by Carol Kershner, the membership voted to vote on the above member by a show of hands rather than written ballots. Following a motion by Janet Kamps and seconded by Carol Kershner, the membership voted to accept the above person as a member of YABTC.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Marla Belzowski did an outstanding job for the open house held on Saturday, June 14.  There were many activities. It was discussed about having a yearly open house in the fall as it is good public relations for the club. 


The Wi-Fi at the building is almost completed.


A framework is being donated for a 6 X 8 building in which to house the tractor. 

The exhaust fan is being worked on for the noise problem. 


The jump mats that are being stored in the trailer are for sale for $10 each


On Sunday, June 29 there was a Red Cross Seminar held at the building. It lasted for 3 hours and the cost was $50. The seminar may be repeated in the fall.  

The C match held on Sunday, June 15th brought in $260. Participants could utilize the ring for 10 minutes for $10. 
NEW BUSINESS:

Sandy Irish reported that the A frame needs to be resurfaced prior to the October agility trial. MAX 200 has offered to fix it at no charge since we purchased it from them originally. The new panels would be made out of aluminum and we would have to be without it for a month. A new skin can be purchased from MAD agility which will be made of fiberglass and can be put on by a club member. Therefore, the A frame will be lighter and will not be gone for a month. Following a motion by Sandy Irish and seconded by Carol Kershner, the membership voted to purchase the fiberglass panels from MAD Agility for a cost of $500. 

Helen White has written a third Percy book titled Winning in Life. The proceeds from the sales will be donated to the club.
The General Membership Meeting adjourned at 8:52 P.M. following a motion by Mary Mignogna and seconded by Lori Baker.
The next General Membership Meeting will be held on Monday, September 15, 2014 at the YABTC facility.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Harper
Recording secretary

